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*Pastoral Council 

 

Administration Commission 

 
We facilitate the use of our talents and treasures to meet the spiritual, physical and 

financial needs of the parish by keeping all channels of communication open. 

 
Our Church Alive On Mission update for December will most likely move to January. 
Nothing new has been received from the Diocese, but if it comes in we will get it out as soon 
as possible. 
  
We continue to send welcome letters to all new residents in our Parish area. One hundred 
welcoming Christmas cards with all of our Parish activities for Advent and Christmas were 
mailed the last week of November. 
 
The Administration Team continued to work on the Hands of the Spirit Among Us nominees 
for 2018.  We will have the list finalized by January 2018. 

 

 

Pastoral Council 
 
 

Pastoral Council had it’s Christmas Party snowed out on December 13.  We will be 

rescheduling our meeting and party for Wednesday, January 10.  

December 2017 

 



Outreach Commission 

We honor all life by caring for the sick, the poor and all 

those in need while inviting all into friendship with Jesus. 

Our goal for sending letters to the military personnel of the parish 
has been accomplished. Outreach members spoke with many 
active groups in the parish and approximately 100 letters were 
sent to several of our active military members and one person in 
the Peace Corp. The CCD classes were one of the main 
contributors. Thanks to all who took the time to write notes, cards, 
and draw pictures.    
 
We are currently working on 2 other goals: 

 
1) Identifying more of the shut-ins of the parish through 

communications and mailings of the Sunday bulletin. 
 
2) Continuing to meet the needs of the retired military by 

collecting personal care items for men and woman at the 
VA hospital.  This initiative will begin in January 

2018.    
 

Community Commission 
 
We are encouraging unity by facilitating fellowship within 

our parish and surrounding communities. 
 

The Commission continues to refine its goals for submission to 
Pastoral Council for review. 
 
Boy Scouts completed all Day of Service requested visits this past 
Saturday. 
 
At the Cub Scouts November meeting, Sacks of Love (an 
assortment of toiletry items) were assembled to be distributed at 
the Light of Life Mission. Cards were also compiled and sent to 
Vets by the troop. 
 
The Needle Threaders continue to be most generous in 
contributing 50% of their sales to the Community Center and 
November was a banner month. Looking for a unique, one of a 
kind gift? Help yourself and the Community Center; purchase a 
Christmas or Hostess gift from this most talented group. 
 
In collaboration with a Lutheran Church in the South Hills, the 
Crafters Group is progressing well with the Girl’s Day Project that 
helps girls in Africa accomplish consistency in their school 
attendance. 
 
Reflective of our first goal to promote community with our sister 
parishes, February 18th at 4:30 p.m. is the next Pot Luck Dinner. 
 
Our second goal, to research and promote fundraisers, has resulted 
in Comedy Night certificates for April 21st being available for 
your Christmas gift needs at a cost of $20.00 per person. Light 
snacks and beer are included. Research continues regarding the 
possibility of a winter swimming pool party. 
 
Social Concerns Committee reports that Operation Safety Net 
located in downtown Pittsburgh was most grateful for the 
generous donations of coats, sweaters, socks, and boots collected 
and delivered to them by the Committee. 
 

                     Formation Commission 
 

We are committed to providing our community with life-
long opportunities for discovering God in our lives. 
 
The November 13 “Screenagers” session was well attended by 
8th graders and their parents. 
 
The first Super Saturday was December 2nd with 100% 
participation by 2nd graders. 
 
The next Children’s mass where 8th grade and 2nd grade CCD 
students participate as greeters and proclaimers is Sunday, 
December 17 at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Chris Baker and his wife met with the Locante’s to brainstorm 
ideas to create environments for young couples and singles to 
share their faith.   

¶ Groups of 4-6 could be formed and meet regularly in their 
homes. 

¶ Talk, eat, share their faith 

¶ Use a book to guide discussion 
 
Next Steps:  Consult with our priests and deacons; plan a kick-
off gathering off parish grounds 
  
The St Nicks Day celebration had about 60 families in 
attendance and a great time was had by all. 
 
 
 

Worship Commission 
 
We are the Body of Christ, a people that comes together for 

communal prayer and active involvement in worship 

We spent most of our time discussing the Advent Evening of 
Reflection for our Liturgical Ministers on December 12 at 
Kearns. Despite the wintry weather, we had a good turnout of 
65 Ministers for the evening. 
 
The Choir led our annual Lessons and Carols concert on  
Sunday, December 17. As always it was a lovely evening to 
really help our parishioners get into the spirit of Christmas. To 
see some picture, visit our Facebook site, which can be found 
by searching under Saint Athanasius Parish—West View. 
 
The Funeral Ministry is looking for additional volunteers to 
help grieving families; anyone interested can call Lou and Mary 
Locante, or the Parish Office. 
 
 
 


